

March 18, 2021

The Honorable Lawerence Denney Secretary of State Idaho State Capitol Statehouse Mail

Dear Mr. Secretary:

I have the honor to advise you that I have signed on March 18, 2021, and am transmitting to you the following legislative bill to wit:

HOUSE BILL 251

I support the concepts of this legislation, however I would like to emphasize that pursuant to Joint Rule 18, the fiscal note does not accurately represent the correct impact of this legislation. The funds are one-time federal funds that would otherwise have been taxed and therefore the passage of this legislation will result in potential taxable income not being collected by the state. This impact should have been better represented in the fiscal note of this legislation.

Sincerely,

Brad Little Governor of Idaho